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ELECTRICAL AND MECHANICAL

ENGINEERING BRANCH (EME BR) FUND 

EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

MEETING HELD AT 1 SERVICE BATTALION
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Chairperson:  Colonel D.L. Wingert, EME Br Advisor and EME Br Fund President

Members:  Lieutenant-Colonel C.A. Moore, EME Br Fund Administrative Committee Chairperson

Captain A. Noseworthy, EME Br Adjutant 

Lieutenant J.D. Hill, LFAA Representative

Chief Warrant Officer A.C. Dalcourt, NCR Representative

Chief Warrant Officer J.G.J.D. LaBerge, CFSTG Representative

Chief Warrant Officer J.B.A. Bergeron, Air Command Representative

Master Warrant Officer E.D. MacLeod, LFWA Representative

Master Corporal M. Lavoie, LFCA Representative

Attendees:  Colonel K. Ritchie, Guild of the EME Br Executive Committee Chairperson

Master Warrant Officer J.O.J.M. Laramée, LFQA Representative Replacement

Sergeant J.D. Ferland, EME Heritage Collection – Acquisitions Representative

Sergeant B.R. Officer, 3 PPCLI Representative

Sergeant C.J. Smith, 1 Field Ambulance Representative

Master Corporal D.A. Arcand, 408 Technical Helicopter Squadron Representative

Master Corporal L.S. McGean, 1 PPCLI Representative

Absent:  Major J.G.C. Beaulieu, LFQA Representative

Secretary:  Ms. Ann-Marie Sturgess, EME Br Admin Asst

INTRODUCTORY REMARKS

1.
The meeting was called to order 0800 hours, 15 February 2007.  Lieutenant- Colonel Moore welcomed all in attendance and asked everyone to introduce themselves.  After introductions, Colonel Wingert spoke quickly on the communiqué released identifying the area senior representatives and asked all BOD members to utilize this new network for disseminating information.  He also spoke of the change that will take place 1 Apr 07, which will see the EME Br under the Managing Authority of the Army. The EME Br will experience some growing pains with this change and it is hoped that by the next meeting, information on how other Branches and Regiments host their Home Station will be available for review and discussion.  Captain Noseworthy provided administrative points to all members.    

	
	ACTION BY



	REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

2.
Para 2 – EME Br Fund Database.  The EME Br Fund Database continues to be updated and members who have incorrect allotment amounts have been identified.  Letters were sent out in January 2007.  The EME Br Adjutant’s office has received a number of e-mails from members who have now amended their allotment amounts.  This review will be conducted annually before the end of the year after the database is updated with the Career Manager's list.  This item will be removed from next meeting's agenda.


	 

	3.
Para 3 - EME Br Web Page/Forum.  The EME Br web page is ongoing.  The EME Br Adjutant’s office has confirmed layout with the Br Secretariat.  Currently, Mr. Dave Wright is working on updating the web page but communication is difficult between Ottawa and Borden.  The Administrative Committee (Admin Committee) will consider feasibility of using personnel awaiting training to assist in formatting the site.  


	Admin Committee

	4.
Para 4 - Audit Board Report.  The new accounting software for the EME Br Kit Shop is not authorized software for DND and will not be purchased.   


	EME Br Adjutant

	5.
Para 12 - Benefits to Members.  During the Bluebell Conference, Lieutenant-Colonel Moore will give a presentation that will provide an overview of details for income (i.e., calendar) and expenses (i.e., bursaries and scholarships) for year-end 2006. 


	Admin Committee Chairperson

	EME BR KIT SHOP


	

	6.
Para 20 - EME Br Kit Shop Manager.  As of 2 Feb 07, Sgt Elward has retired and the Kit Shop has been handed over to the EME Br Adjutant’s office.  


	

	7.
Para 22 - Expenses.  At this time the EME Br Adjutant’s office cannot confirm that any write offs have been initiated for 60th memorabilia.  It is the intention of the EME Br Adjutant to review all the Kit Shop books for the past year and send a report to BOD members.  If not available earlier, it will be provided at the next meeting.  


	EME Br Adjutant

	8.
Para 23 - Audit.  The audit has been postponed as Major Beaulieu is no longer available for this task.  The Admin Committee will look at other options and make recommendations. 


	Admin Committee

	9.
Para 24 - Amounts Due/Owing.  All accounts receivable amounts will be reviewed and amounts owed to individuals will be sent in cheque form.


	EME Br Adjutant

	10.
Para 25 – Constitutional Updates.  All amendments have been completed including contingency funds benefit and a copy has been sent for translation.  Once returned both the English and French copies will be sent out to the BOD members and placed on the new web site.


	EME Br Adjutant 

	11.
Para 27 - Award Draws.  All draws were complete for year 2006.  A list of the winners and the draw dates is to be forwarded to the EME Journal.  Some pictures have already been forwarded for year 2006.


	EME Br Adjutant

	EME HERITAGE UPDATE

12.
Para 32 – EME Heritage Update - Donations.  At the last meeting, the means to recognize individuals for donations to the EME Heritage Fund was approved.  To date, no action has been taken to start the Book of Remembrance or the plaques discussed.  Lieutenant-Colonel Moore will put this initiative forward to the Phase III and IV students this summer and an update will be presented at the next meeting.

 
	Admin Committee Chairperson

	13.
Para 35 - RCEME Chair.  No further action required at this time.  The Admin Committee has decided that the repairs will be done locally.  The chair remains in the EME Br Adjutant's office and will only be used for special functions.


	EME Br Adjutant

	14.
Para 37- EME Cadet Corps.  The Admin Committee has prepared the EME Br Advisor’s Top EME Cadet Award criteria.  The Br Advisor has approved the document and it will be sent out with the intent of presenting an award in 2007.  


	EME Br Adjutant

	15.
Para 39 – EME Br Fund Bursaries and Scholarships. All but one of the 2006 recipients have forwarded a presentation picture to be included in the EME Journal.  This process will remain in place ensuring that all members of the EME Br are aware of award recipients.  Both the area and senior representatives should ensure that information reference this award program is distributed to ensure maximum participation.


	EME Br Adjutant

	16.
Para 41 - Submission Format.  The format for submission used for year 2006 will not change for year 2007.  This marking scheme worked well and was easy to follow.  


	

	17. Para 48 - 75th Anniversary Activities.  The EME Council discussed the time and manpower that will be required to organize the 75th Anniversary events.  It was decided that no direction would be given until five - six years prior, but that the EME Br Fund should focus on fundraising initiatives.

18.
Para 49 – Financial Issues.  The EME Council suggested that a separate fund/account should be investigated for contributions for the 75th Anniversary.  The Br Admin Assist suggested that monies should remain within existing GIC so that the EME Br continues to make money without paying monthly service charges.  If required, monies can be allocated to the 75th Anniversary from within the account.


	

	19.
Para 53 a. - EME Pin.  The pin has been received and distribution begun.  All members should receive pins no later then mid March 2007.


	All

	20.
Para 53 b. - EME Calendar.  All calendars have been sent.  BOD members are asked to canvas units to ensure all members have received it.  


	All

	21.
Para 53 c. - EME Heritage Project Volunteers.  This will be an ongoing initiative.  Anyone interested in joining the Heritage Team should contact the EME Br Adjutant.


	All

	NEW BUSINESS

EME BR FUND FINANCIAL


	

	22.
Financial Update.  The EME Br Admin Assist presented the budget ending 31 Dec 06 (see attached).  Areas under Income that were explained were as follows:

a. Membership Dues Amount – this amount is above the budgeted amount.  Memberships are continuing to increase on an average of $2000 per year;

b. Button Revenue - this amount, as forecasted, is minimal and has been removed from the 2007 budget;

c. Calendar Revenue - amounts are still being investigated within the EME Br Kit Shop.  The EME Br Adjutant will investigate outstanding amounts;

d. EME Br Kit Shop Revenue - amounts shown are from year 2005.  It was decided that monies will only transfer once or twice per year and no monies have been received for year 2006 from the EME Br Kit Shop;

e. Bank Service Charges - this amount is well over the budgeted amount as it includes the fees for the set-up of the new accounting (including cheques) and the monthly fees for both during the switch over;

f. Calendar Expenses - this amount includes production costs for 2007 and 2006 calendars;

g. Sports Awards - the amount is $1200 over budget as one cheque for $800 (2005) was not cashed until 2006 and a cheque for $400 was released early for 2007;

h. EME Br Fund Membership Award - an additional $1700 is shown for year 2006.  This amount represents the outstanding gift certificates from previous draws that the audit identified as not being reported.  All outstanding gift certificate holders will be contacted and an update will be presented at the next meeting;

i. Br Advisor’s Awards - this amount is higher because of the increase in framing costs; and

j. National Remembrance Day - this money was not used this year.  Members from Kingston were not aware of the funding and no EME function happened at the workshop.  Instead all members went to their respective Messes.

23.
National Remembrance Day Celebration.  Kingston Base Maintenance has advised that next year they will host a function following the parade as they received some negative feedback from the local members.  CWO Dalcourt did not hear that there was any negative feedback but will discuss with the RCEME Association President to get the Association's opinion and recommendation.


	EME Br Adjutant

EME Br Admin Asst

EME Br CWO

RCEME Association President

	24.
Budget 2007.  After reviewing the final budget for 2006, the following amendments to the 2007 budget (see attached) were suggested:

a. General Membership Dues - increase budgeted amount for dues to $27,500 vice $26,400.  This suggestion is a safe increase and remains close to the amount reported at year ending 31 Dec 06;

Decision: All BOD members in agreement.

b. EME Br Kit Shop Revenues - decrease amount from $4000 to $2000.  This was suggested as profits have been declining and with the uncertainty of the EME Br Kit Shop’s future, this would ensure that BOD members do not rely on these funds;

Decision:  All BOD members agree that budgeted amount ($4000) is achievable.  No change to budget. 

c. EME Br Advisor’s Award - increase budgeted amount to $2500 vice $2000 to cover increasing framing costs; and

Decision: All BOD members in agreement.

d. EME Br Advisor’s Cadet Award - include amount of $150 for this new initiative that will begin in year 2007.  The amount will include a $100 cash award and $50 for framing and shipping of certificate.

Decision: All BOD members in agreement.

	EME Br Admin Asst



	NEW FINANCIAL ACCOUNT MANAGEMENT

25.
Operational Bank Account.  As agreed by the BOD members (Aug 06), a new operational account has been established.  This account will do the day-to-day banking for the EME Br Fund, EME Heritage, Friends of the EME Museum, EME Officers' Fund and the EME Association Account. 


	

	26.
Br Fund Current State of Affairs.  The EME Br Admin Asst presented the current state of affairs for the operational account at year ending 31 Dec 06.  This presentation included the operational account balance (including all monies transferred into the account) and the existing investments.  

27.
Some BOD members were confused by the inclusion of the EME Officers' Fund finances.  The EME Br Admin Asst emphasized that the EME Br Fund BOD will not be making decisions on monies from the EME Officers' Fund or the EME Associations but the inclusion of these funds were essential to provide a complete current state of affairs of the Br Fund at year-end.

INVESTMENT ACCOUNTS

27.
Currently, the EME Br Adjutant’s office manages three separate investment accounts.  The following is the breakdown of these investments:

a. Investment Account #1 - EME Br Fund;

b. Investment Account #2 – EME Heritage; and 

c. Investment Account #3 – EME Officers' Fund.

28.
It is the intent of the Admin Committee to utilize these investments to increase net worth.  The Investment Advisor has suggested that all excess monies be placed into cashable GICs, which are currently paying the biggest return.  This will give the Admin Committee flexibility and easy access in case funds are required.  The Admin Committee will maintain a set amount within the operational account and place all other monies (annually or bi-annually) into the three investment accounts.  

29.
Due to the transfer of monies into the new operational account from the other funds, there is an excess of money that requires investing.  Some of the existing GICs from Investment Account #1 will be due this year. 

.  
	

	30.
To close out year ending 2006, the EME Br Admin Asst presented the following investment proposal for 2007, which will see all excess monies entered into the correct Investment Accounts.  The following GIC purchases were proposed:

a. Investment Account #1 - a cashable GIC in the amount of $20,000.  This money will include money transferred from old Br Fund account plus excess monies that exist in the current operational account;

b. Investment Account #2 - a cashable GIC in the amount of $11,720.14.  This total it the total amount of both the EME Heritage and the Friends of the EME Museum accounts plus all pay assignments that were deposited to the operational account in 2006; and

c. Investment Account #3 - a cashable GIC in the amount of $11,717.57.  This total is the amount transferred from the EME Officers' Fund account plus all pay assignments that were deposited to the operational account in 2006.


Decision:  All BOD members agreed and authorization was 
given to the Admin Committee to make the purchases.  


	Admin Committee



	31.
This year, there are four GICs within Investment Account #1 that will be due, two in March and two in June.  The EME Br Admin Asst presented the following investment proposals:

a. Mar 07 - two GICs totalling $42,045.99 come due.  It is proposed that these monies be reinvested with additional funds so that one purchase of $50,000 can be made; and

b. Jun 07 - two GICs totalling $25,956.31 come due.  It is proposed that one GIC be purchased in the amount of $30,000. 


Decision:  All BOD members agreed and authorization was 
given to the Admin Committee to make the purchases.  
32.
A complete update on of the EME Br Fund investment portfolio will be presented at the next meeting.  

 
	Admin Committee

	EME KIT SHOP UPDATE

33.
Financial.  The EME Br Adjutant’s office has taken possession of the financial documentation of the EME Br Kit Shop and is unable to give an accurate financial update at this time.  It is the intent of the EME Br Adjutant’s office to complete an internal audit of the EME Br Kit Shop accounting and present an electronic update to BOD members within the next two months.


	EME Br Adjutant

	CIVILIAN KIT SHOP CONTRACTOR PROPOSAL

34.
A meeting was held with the Great Canadian Kit Shop (GCKS) on 31 Jan 07.  The company is currently based in Edmonton, Alberta and has been in business since June 2000.  The company ensures that they can:

a. provide the EME Br with the inventory items we have now, and more with no increase in cost to members;

b. provide on-line and in location (Borden) service; and 

c. allow units/satellites to maintain control of items being sold.


	

	35.
The meeting identified a great deal of items that need to be discussed before further conversations and/or an agreement can be completed.

36.
Stock.  Currently, the estimated value of the EME Br Kit Shop Inventory is $42,000 in the EME Br Kit Shop and another $20,000 in the satellites.  

37.
Satellite Stock.  The following options were presented:

a. Option #1 – Leave Stock in Locations - all existing stock will remain in the satellites and when sold, money would return to the EME Br Adjutant office.  Satellites would then restock through GCKS; or

b. Option #2 – Call Back all Stock - all existing stock that is not paid for would return to the EME Br Kit Shop and the books would be closed.  All restocking would be through GCKS; and

Decision:  The BOD agreed to leave stock in locations.  Admin Committee will contact all satellites and give them the option of returning any items on consignment and request they make full payment of any outstanding bills.  

Admin Note:  The EME Br Adjutant’s office will include the elimination of all Accounts Receivables in the audit and will act as the point of contact.

38.
EME Br Kit Shop Stock.  The following options were presented:

a. Option #1 – Deplete Stock - all existing stock would be sold under the control of the EME Br Adjutant's office and once completed, books would be closed.  This option is not feasible for the EME Br Adjutant's office to administer as there would be two organizations selling kit at the same time; or

b. Option #2 – Sell Stock to GCKS - all existing stock would be sold at a negotiated price and payments could be made monthly.  This option is the preferred option as there will be little to no financial loss on existing items.  

Decision:  The BOD agreed to sell stock to GCKS after write-off items and slow moving items have been identified and action taken.

Admin Note:  The EME Br Adjutant’s office will identify inventory items that are to be written off and all slow moving items.  These items will be presented and either offered at “fire sale” prices or will be written off.  The remaining items will be given out to area representative for distribution to EME activities.  

39.
The LFAA Representative asked about payment methods and shipping costs.  It is believed that these two items should be discussed as it could affect a soldiers' ability to purchase EME kit.  The Admin Committee will discuss with GCKS and provide an electronic copy to BOD members.


	Admin Committee

EME Br Adjutant

EME Br Adjutant

Admin Committee

	40.
EME Visibility.  The GCKS will launch an active plan to increase EME visibility by providing a catalogue to be included on the EME Br website.


Decision.  The BOD agreed that GCKS provide a catalogue, 
but the Admin Committee is to ensure that GCKS operates 
a  separate web site that an be linked to the EME Br web 
site. 

41.
Policing Crests and Logos.  GCKS has asked for the right to police EME crest on behalf of the EME Br.  It will allow GCKS to stop manufacturers from producing incorrect EME crests and logos.


Decision:  The BOD agreed to support this but the Admin 
Committee will need to ensure that this will not restrict the 
use of the crest and that it does not give GCKS sole rights 
to  the crests and logos.


	Admin Committee

Admin Committee

	42
Profit Margins.  The GCKS prefers the option of paying a fixed monthly fee to the EME Br Fund (i.e., $500 to $800 is the estimated amount) vice a percentage based monthly fee.  The fixed monthly fee could be reviewed at pre-set intervals, if requested.


Decision.  The BOD agreed to support the fixed monthly fee but review of this amount will be conducted no later then 18 months from contract start.  The contract should be looked at in three year intervals.  An open book policy should be written into the contact for review times and renegotiation purposes.  

	Admin Committee

	43.
Anniversaries.  The GCKS is able to create special logos and crests and offer them at a reduced rate for anniversaries or other special activities.  It is important to realize that the EME Br is not required to use GCKS as sole source for products.  This will allow the EME Br the freedom for sales and fundraising.

44.
Special Events/Activities.  The GCKS is willing to travel to EME functions (RCEME Reunion, EME A Conference, Bluebell, etc) and can donate items to support events.

45.
Gift Certificates.  The EME Br can still issue gift certificates to EME Br Fund membership draw winners.  These certificates will be honoured and returned to the EME Br Fund for payment.  The only limitation would be that the certificate be redeemed in full in one purchase.


Admin Note:  The EME Br Admin Asst is to amend the covering 
letter for draw winners to include redemption limitations, if 
required.

46.
Member Discounts.  This will be discontinued as there is no way for GCKS to verify that purchaser is a member of the EME Br Fund.  Colonel Wingert asked if BOD members felt that this is a main benefit to members that will effect membership.  All BOD members agreed that this will not greatly affect membership.


Decision.  The BOD agreed that the 5% discount will not be 
offered to EME Br Fund members once a contract for the 
Kit Shop is signed.  

Admin Note:  The Admin Committee will need to update the 
Constitution with this decision, if required.


	EME Br Admin Asst

Admin Committee



	47.
Catalogue Orders via E-Mail.  The EME Br Kit Shop in Borden will remain but will be manned by a GCKS employee.  A catalogue with a larger selection of items will be available on-line and orders will be processed quickly through the Edmonton office.

48.
Timelines.  Once BOD approval is attained, the GCKS could be in place within 60 days. This time is required to hire and train staff for the Borden location. 


Decision:  All BOD members agreed to contract the EME 
Br Kit Shop to GCKS.

49.
The Admin Committee is given the authorization to enter into negotiations with GCKS.  A complete update will be presented at the next meeting.


	Admin Committee

	EME CALENDAR REVIEWS

50.
A presentation was given on the revenues generated since 2001.  All advertisers have been billed through the EME Br Kit Shop due to GST.  This method worked when a full time manager was in place but with the multiple managers over the last five years, some funds have either not been collected or turned over to the EME Br Fund from the EME Br Kit Shop.


	

	51.
The Admin Committee will review the option of having an NPF account that will cover GST monies for calendar and button revenues and expenses.  

52.
The EME Br Adjutant will be looking at calendar revenues in and out of the EME Br Kit Shop and will present an update at the next meeting.

NOMINATION FOR HONOURARY MEMBERSHIP

53.
A nomination for lifetime membership for Lieutenant-Colonel (Retired) Ralph L. MacIntosh was presented.  Lieutenant-Colonel (Retired) MacIntosh has shown great interest in the EME Heritage Project with his recent monetary donation and later with a collection of items for the  Heritage Display Room.

 
	Admin Committee

EME Br Adjutant

	54.
All BOD members agreed that this contribution warrants an Honourary membership into the EME Br Fund.  The EME Br Adjutant will make arrangement for Lieutenant-Colonel (Retired) MacIntosh to attend this year’s Bluebell Conference where the Honorary membership can be presented.


	EME Br Adjutant

	55.
CWO Bergeron was concerned with the financial implications of offering Honourary memberships.  


Admin Note:  By-Law 6, Para 21 of the EME Br Fund 
Constitution states,  “Honourary members as defined in 
paragraph 7. (c) of the Constitution shall receive reduced rates 
for Br sponsored events, receipt of the EME Journal, EME 
Calendar, Br Communiqués and the use of the Br Fund web 
page.


	

	EME HERITAGE PROJECT UPDATES

Warrant Officer (Retired) Digger, CD
56.
Warrant Officer (Retired) Digger is currently waiting taxidermy services donated by Dawn McCullough, wife of Corporal Chris McCullough of Wainwright.  It is the intent that Master Corporal (Retired) Belbin bring Warrant Officer Digger to his final resting place in Borden.  Warrant Officer (Retired) Digger will be officially presented to the EME Heritage Display Room during EME Day 2007 if available.  Remaining monies from Larose Park (estimated at $2,400) will be used to subsidize travel expenses.  

Admin Note:  Warrant Officer (Retired) Digger will reside in the Heritage Display Room and may accompany Christine on special occasions.  BOD members will not entertain request to move Warrant Officer (Retired) Digger or send him on tour.

Sadie

57.
Sadie is approximately 100 years old and is made of cement  weighing approx 350 lb.  Sadie is starting to age and is getting brittle.  Sadie is a priceless artefact to the EME Br and is currently protected inside a glass cage at Regimental Company, CFSEME.


	EME Br Adjutant

All

	58.
Over the past three years, the EME Br Adjutant's office has received many requests to take Sadie on tour.  Sadie is a WWII veteran and has done her time overseas.  If she were to be damaged, she would be hard to fix and if lost, she could never be replaced.  Even if decided to let her go, the EME Br could experience problems with transportation and security while on tour.

59.
The option to recreate a production of Sadie from fibreglass was investigated.  This option would be very expensive and if the reproduction went on tour, then it would get the credit.  The EME Br would be creating a duplicate piece of memorabilia that would experience the same issues with transportation and security.


	

	60.
Recent tours have adopted other trophies such as Christine, Warrant Officer (Retired) Digger, Pope Mobile, Banners, Scroll, and Flags.  It is recommended that Sadie not move and that the troops are encouraged to adopt their own trophies (no animals or vehicles) that represent their tour and location.

61.
Master Corporal Lavoie agreed that there would be a great chance that if Sadie was sent overseas that she would be broken and he believed that she should stay in Borden.  A local representative pointed out that in certain environments the sand would blast the paint off of Sadie altogether.


Decision.  The BOD members agreed that Sadie will not go 
on tour and that only minimal movement is authorized.



	

	THE GUILD OF THE ELECTRICAL 

AND MECHANICAL ENGINEERING BR (THE GUILD)

TRUST FUND

62.
The Admin Committee has identified the term “The Guild” as a blanket term that it will use to cover all that is heritage related.  The EME Br Adjutant has been working hard to complete the documentation for a Trust Fund and a has identified the following tasks:

a. Create a Constitution - ongoing.  A constitution will be looked at later and should be finalized by end of meeting;

b. Create Minutes from the Last Heritage Meeting - complete.  Minutes have been completed and signed by Colonel Ritchie (EME Guild Chairperson);

c. Identify Objectives and How to Achieve Them - complete.  These are included in the Constitution that will be reviewed at a later date;


	

	d. Provide a Budget - complete.  BOD members approved the EME Guild 2007 budget during the August 2006 meeting;

e. Provide a Financial Statement - ongoing.  The EME Br Admin Assist is in the process of completing this;

f. Provide Itemized List of Assets - ongoing.  Sergeant Beresford will complete soonest; and

g. Complete Application Forms - ongoing.  This item is 90% complete, but is waiting for above mentioned items to be completed.

 
	

	63.
Once the application form is completed, there are two options that are available for submission.  The EME Br could:

a. Submit Directly to Canada Customs and Revenue Agency (CCRA) - if BOD members chose this option, it must be realized that if the documents are incomplete, the package will be retuned and the process will have to begin again.  On the positive side, this option will save lawyer fees; or

b. Obtain Legal Advice - this option will ensure that documentation is correct and ensure a better chance for success.

   
	

	64.
The EME Br Adjutant suggested that a lawyer who specializes in charitable trust accounts be contacted.  The EME Br Adjutant also identified that during the April 2005 BOD meeting, approval was given to spend up to $6,000 to set up The Guild.  He asked that BOD members authorize the Admin Committee to hire a lawyer.  All costs will be reviewed at the next meeting.


Decision.  The BOD authorized the Admin Committee to 
hire a
lawyer and agreed to the already approved amount 
of $6,000. Any further expenses will be forwarded to the 
BOD electronically for authorization and a full report will 
be given at the next meeting.
EME GUILD CONSTITUTION

65.
The Constitution was sent out to all BOD members as a pre-reading package.  All BOD members authorized the new Constitution with the removal of individual names from Annex A.  

66.
Colonel Wingert will sign a copy of the authorized Constitution, however, it is understood that the Admin Committee must investigate whether there is a conflict with the BOD members being on the Executive Committee for the Guild.  Colonel Wingert thanked Captain Noseworthy for all his efforts.
	Admin Committee

	
	

	JIFFY JEEP

67.
The EME Br CWO has been investigating different options available, as funding will not be offered through OP CONNECTION.  Conversations with 202 Workshop have concluded that they will take on this initiative and extra costs will be presented to the EME Heritage Committee for approval and furtherance to the BOD.  As soon as 202 Workshop is able to begin, arrangements will be made to move the M38 that was given to RCD from Petawawa to Montreal.  It is hoped that the EME Br can have one at each area but four would be ideal:  1 x Western (Edmonton), 1 x Eastern (Gagetown), 1 x Central (Borden) and 1 x travel.


	EME Br CWO

202 Workshop

	50TH COMMEMORATIVE MONUMENT

68.
The 50th Monument is 12 years old and is starting to show its age.  CWO LaBerge presented pictures of the deteriorating condition of the brickwork surrounding the monument and different options for fixing it.  BOD members agreed that the monument is a significant piece of EME Heritage and authorized the Admin Committee $30,000 for repairs. 


	Admin Committee

	69.
 The Admin Committee is to continue investigating the concept of “selling a brick”.  This would help offset the cost of monument repairs and also offer the opportunity for members who were not able to take part in the 50th monument to be included.  The Admin Committee will look at different options for marketing this initiative and present findings at the next meeting.

FUTURE MEETINGS

70.
Planning for future meetings is required at least one year in advance so that monies can be allocated for BOD members to attend.  Following are future meeting dates:

a. 2007 - summer session - Borden - 8 August 2007; and

b. 2008:

(1) winter session - Petawawa.  Date to be confirmed;



(2)
summer session - CWO Bergeron to investigate 


a location within AIRCOM for the meeting 



(August or September 2007 timelines).


	Admin Committee

	ROUND TABLE

71.
Chief Warrant Officer Dalcourt - Farewell.   This will be Chief Warrant Officer Dalcourt’s last meeting.  He will be moving into a new position and a new Br CWO will be appointed.  


Admin Note:  Chief Warrant Officer St- Jean is the Br CWO 
Designate.


	

	72.
Chief Warrant Officer Bergeron – Sports Awards.  It is extremely difficult for units within AIRCOM take part in a sports activity with members of other AIRCOM units.   Chief Warrant Officer Bergeron has been approached reference sport award monies and the chance of having some money allotted to members who can attend the Annual Western EME Hockey Tournament in Shilo.  

73.
Currently, the definition in the Constitution does not allow for area members to receive monies, only activities.  Chief Warrant Officer Bergeron will contact the OPI for the Western EME Hockey Tournament and gather information so that it can be forwarded to the Admin Committee for consideration and placement into the Constitution.


	CWO Bergeron

Admin Committee

	74.
Captain Noseworthy – Farewell.  This will be Captain Noseworthy’s last meeting as the EME Br Adjutant.  He is posted to Gagetown APS 2007.  Capt Noseworthy thanked all BOD members for their support and wished them all the best in the future.

75.
Lieutenant-Colonel Moore – Public Recognition.  The Admin Committee will look at different ways to ensure public recognition for the Br Fund and EME Heritage.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.


	Admin Committee



	COLONEL WINGERT

76.
Farewells.  Colonel Wingert thanked the Br CWO for his efforts put into the Br Fund and Captain Noseworthy for his efforts in producing “The Guild” which is almost ready to be forwarded to Revenue Canada.

77.
EME in the Army.  This is an exciting time for the members of the EME Br, however, there will be growing pains with the changeover to the Army.  It is not sure how this will impact CFSEME, but it is hoped that this will assist with Home Station activities.  Colonel Wingert would like to have a small presentation on changes at CFSEME for the next BOD.


	Admin Committee

	78.
Thanks.  Colonel Wingert thanked all members for their continued efforts in the support of the EME Br Fund and especially to 

1 Service Battalion for hosting the meeting.


	

	79.
Adjournment.  Meeting was adjourned at 1500 hrs.  Next meeting will be in Borden – 8 August 2007.
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